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Dear Parents, 

 

This year we are really proud of what the children have achieved academically and more 

importantly, with their wider experiences and opportunities. We have attended many events 

throughout the year, the Celebration of Friendship, sporting events, computing events, an anti-

bullying event, just to name a few. The children have always represented us well and have been 

great ambassadors for Kingsfold Primary School.  

 

Next year, we want to continue to build on this by once again raising the standards across school. 

To do this we will need the support of parents as this will include uniforms being worn 

consistently, full PE kits being in school daily, a further focus on attendance and an emphasis on 

calm walking and collaborative learning across school. By expecting these, we are setting high 

standards for all pupils which will hopefully be reflected in the academic and wider school 

successes. I hope parents will support this and join us in raising these standards as I’m sure this is 

something we all want.  

 

Following our British Values of democracy, we have now voted in a new Head boy, Head girl, 

Deputy Head boy and Deputy Head girl (to be announced on Tuesday). These will be our role 

models and ambassadors across the coming academic year. They will have an important role to 

play in setting an example to all, showing potential new parents the school from a child’s 

viewpoint, buddying up with new pupils and much more.  We will also be voting for a new school 

council from October and these will also play an integral role in promoting and developing the 

school. 

 

Our national results for 2019 (although these are not as important as happy, well-rounded 

children) have risen in Foundation Stage, Year 1 Phonics, Key Stage 1 SATs and Key Stage 2 SATs. 

This is excellent news and testimony to how hard we have all worked as a team across school. Our 

new curriculum will start in September 2019, this will be published shortly on our website - very 

exciting times! 

 

The Governors and I would like to extend a huge thank you to all of the staff that work tirelessly to 

nurture and teach all of the skills needed for the children of Kingsfold to achieve the best possible 

outcomes.  Another mention goes out to the PTA members who have set up and attended events, 

organised prizes and supported school financially with money raised to have a whole school trip to 

Martin Mere at very little cost to parents.  
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On Tuesday, we will be sadly saying goodbye to Mrs Fawcett and Michelle. These members of staff 

have been integral to pupil success and will be sadly missed. I hope you’ll join me in wishing them 

well in the future. We would also like to wish the Year 6 children and a select few children who are 

also leaving every success on their new paths.  

 

On a different note, myself and Miss Rigby will be getting married over the Summer so we will be 

returning with new names to confuse everyone in September. Miss Rigby will be Mrs Hodge and I 

will be Mrs Tierney.  

 

Finally, we will break up for summer on Tuesday the 23rd at 2:00pm.  We would like to take this 

opportunity to wish all of our families an amazing yet restful summer. We will look forward to 

seeing you all back safe in September.  

 

Ms Rooney 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

 
Ms. K. Rooney 

 
 

 


